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02 March 2023 

 FTSE Russell would like to inform clients of the following update to the FTSE Italia Index Series Ground 

Rules which are effective immediately: 

Section 4: Eligible Securities 

Rule 4.5 - savings shares are no longer eligible 

In the case of companies with more than one class of share listed, only ordinary shares are considered for 

inclusion in the FTSE MIB Index, FTSE Italia Mid Cap Index, FTSE Italia Small Cap Index and FTSE Italia 

All-Share Capped Index. If a company has only preferred  shares listed, these shares are eligible for index 

inclusion. 

Section 5: Index Qualification Criteria 
- The rules have been clarified to confirm that the FTSE Italia Growth Index is the only index not screened for market 

liquidity and free float. 

- Sources of free float have been clarified in rule 5.3.4. 

- Shares traded on the Professional Segment (“Segmento professionale”) of the market are not eligible for inclusion for the 

FTSE Italia Growth Index. 

 

An updated copy of the FTSE Italia Index Series Ground Rules (v4.9) is now available using the following 

link: FTSE_Italia_Index_Series__English_.pdf  
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